
2 0 2 0 – 2 0 2 1  A N N U A L  R E P O R T           B E L M O N T  H I L L  S C H O O L56

ENDOWMENTD E P A R T M E N T  F U N D S D E P A R T M E N T  F U N D S

John C. and Alice Harding 
Endowment Fund 
Established in 1984 by John C. 
Harding III in honor of his parents, 
Alice and John Harding, to support 
the School’s efforts to assist young 
people in developing sound, 
intelligent, and wholesome attitudes 
toward drugs and alcohol.

Head of School’s Discretionary Fund 
Established in 1986 as a discretionary 
fund for the Head of School.

The Kageyama-Hunt Global 
Citizenship Speaker Series 
The fund was established in 2012 
by Belmont Hill parents Bill and 
Yuko Hunt to bring speakers to 
campus who model global citizenship 
and can inspire generations of 
Belmont Hill boys to embrace the 
challenges and opportunities of an 
interconnected world. 

Jenney Classics Fund 
Established in 1984 in memory of 
Charles Jenney, Jr., teacher, by Robert 
W. MacPherson ’42, to support the 
Latin Department.

Raymund A. Kathe Fund for Asian 
Studies 
Established in 2000 by Jacqueline 
Kathe in memory of her husband 
Raymund A. Kathe, to support 
Asian Studies, particularly Chinese 
language study, but also the study 
of other Asian languages and Asian 
history and culture. The Fund also 
awards the Raymund A. Kathe Prize.

The Charlie Kenney ’06  
World War II Legacy Trip Fund 
Established in 2021 by Anne Detmer, 
Charles Kenney and friends, to honor 
the memory of Charles F. Kenney ’06. 
During his years at Belmont Hill, 
Charlie was a three-sport athlete, a 

Woodbury Prize recipient in public 
speaking, dedicated to serving the 
School, and the ideal friend and 
teammate. He went on to captain 
Brown University’s lacrosse team 
and to serve in the United States 
Marine Corps as a First Lieutenant. 
His passionate dedication to family, 
friends, and his country reflects the 
guiding principles of each institution 
he was a part of. This fund supports 
an annual travel grant enabling 
Belmont Hill students and teachers 
to visit World War II sites, memorials, 
and museums in England, Belgium, 
and France to enrich their knowledge 
of history. The trip includes a full-
day guided tour of the beaches 
of Normandy and the American 
Cemetery where the students walk 
among the marked graves of the 9,387 
Americans who gave their lives for our 
freedom. The trip is born of Charlie’s 
deep belief in the essential role of 
the military and the honor in serving 

one’s country. Following the trip, the 
boys share with the Belmont Hill 
community the lessons of their trip  
in a School meeting.

The Kraft Family Fund 
Established in 1982 by Myra and 
Robert Kraft to support the creative 
and performing arts.

Landau Endowment Fund 
Established in 1988 by Fran and 
Walter Landau to support the 
Lawrenceville Hockey Tournament.

Lepofsky Family Fund 
Established in 1988 by Cindy and 
Robert Lepofsky to support the study 
of the classics.

Herbert Mattlage Science Fund 
Established in 1982 in honor of 
Herbert Mattlage, teacher, by friends 
to support the teaching of science.

Peter Brewster Meyer Fund 
Established to support the crew program.

Parents’ Council Library Fund
Established in 1988 to support the 
school library.

Henry B. Sawyer, Jr. ’32 Fund 
Established in 1985 in honor of Henry B. 
Sawyer, Jr., teacher, by brothers Harvey 
O’Conor ’58 and Paul O’Conor ’64 to 
support the teaching of English, to 
provide materials and equipment used 
by members of the English department, 
to underwrite professional growth, and 
to meet other needs of the department.

Robert E. Snelling Memorial Fund 
Established in 1963 by a bequest of 
Robert E. Snelling ’33 for support of 
the library. (Also known as the Library 
Fund.)

Togneri Fund for the Arts 
Established in 1981 in memory of 
Angelo M. Togneri, teacher, by his 
friends to support the arts.

Prize Funds
Amon Basketball Award
	 Established in honor of Carl H. Amon, 

Jr., trustee. Awarded annually as  
the Amon Trophy.

Cohen Computer Prize
	 Established in 1990 in honor of 

Fred Cohen ’84 by his parents, Rona 
and Harris Cohen.

Milton L. Dodge Prize
	 Established in 1971 by Milton L. 

Dodge. Awarded annually to a 
member of the graduating class 
who has merited recognition for his 
determination and perseverance 
in meeting the academic challenge 
of this school, whose efforts have 
never flagged, and who by his 
common sense has made a valuable 
contribution to Belmont Hill School.

Downes History Prize
	 Established by Christopher N. Beal 

’59, in memory of Prentice G. Downes, 
inspired teacher and member of the 
faculty for 26 years, and awarded 
to a member of the Sixth Form for 
outstanding work in history.

Raymund A. Kathe Prize
	 Established in 2000 by Jacqueline 

Kathe in memory of her husband 
Raymund A. Kathe in support of Asian 
studies. (See also Raymund A. Kathe 
Fund for Asian Studies.)

The Charles F. Kenney ’06 Prize
Established in 2013 by classmates, 
family, faculty, and friends to honor the 
memory of Charles F. Kenney, Class 
of 2006. During his years at Belmont 
Hill, Charlie was a three-sport athlete, 
a Woodbury Prize recipient in public 
speaking, dedicated to serving the 
school he loved, and an ideal friend 
and teammate. This award is presented 
annually to the Sixth Former who has 
lifted his teammates and coaches by 
his spirit, encouragement, leadership, 
and inspiration.


